From:

To:

Subject: RE: Request of information for committee and community- Da 17/1092 proposed Wallacia cemetery

development

Date: Tuesday, 6 November 2018 7:14:00 AM

Attachments: image001.png

image002.png image003.png image004.png

Dear Jane,

I refer to your email to the Independent Planning Commission (the Commission), dated 30 October 2018, and subsequent telephone conversation yesterday (5 November 2018) regarding the development application for the proposed Crown Cemetery and Crematoria development in Wallacia.

I provide a response to each of your questions below:

- 1. I can confirm that the Commission's website does not currently have a function where any changes to a project are automatically notified to anyone that has signed up for updates. However, this is a feature that the Commission is considering implementing at a future date.
- 2. Unfortunately, due to the above we will not be able to ensure that when future updated correspondence regarding the development application is uploaded to the Commission's website that interested parties will be immediately notified. I would encourage you to visit the Commission's website at regular intervals.

I can confirm that the Department of Planning and Environment has provided a response to the Commission's letter of 1 August 2018. This response was uploaded to the Commission's website yesterday (5 November 2018).

3. At this stage the Commission is unable to provide an indication of the timing for the finalisation of the Department's assessment of this development application or any future timings for public consultation. The Commission will be able to provide you with a clearer indication of the timings for the decision-making process once it has received and considered the Department's assessment.

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards, Matthew

Matthew Todd-Jones | Team Leader







Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.

From:

Sent: Tuesday, 30 October 2018 5:17 PM

To:

Subject: Request of information for committee and community- Da 17/1092 proposed Wallacia cemetery development

Good afternoon Matthew,

Thank you for your email correspondence 03.10.18 please note our new email address for your records.

As advised on 3rd October, our committee met with our members and community on October 9th for an update of where our DA was currently at ,as to assist our community with their concerns associated with a large cemetery development in the village.

I presented the information in your email at our meeting and the community and members requested the committee to seek further information .

Please can you answer the following questions for our understanding of IPC procedures and processes.

1. Our committee and community are concerned that the process of sharing information was not as we had been previously advised.

A letter dated 01.08.18 regarding DA17/1092 including important information was posted on the internet IPC website for viewing on 05.10.18. There was no notification emailed out to interested parties that had signed up to IPC website as contact for updates. Why was this so? This was not as procedure, we had signed on to IPC website for notification of any changes. This did not happen.

- 2. Will we be assured that future updated correspondence regarding our DA will be emailed as procedure states to interested parties that have signed up to website contact list for these updates?
- 3. Please could we obtain from IPC a clear diagram of the decision making process with time frames? As this cemetery development is opposed by our community we need transparency and notification of all changes and updates to this DA.

Thank you for your understanding and attending to these matters for our community.

Regards

Jane McLuckie. President.

Wallacia Progress Association.